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TO ALL EXEC 162F OWNERS

EXEC 162F MANDATORY COMPLIANCE BULLETIN M-13

THIS BULLETIN IS MANDATORY AND MUST BE COMPLIED WITH

History:  RotorWay International, in a continuing effort to provide
a product of the highest quality,  has met with electronic
specialists for a thorough review of the FADEC system. During this
consultation,   it was determined that the FADEC wiring harness
should be shielded to minimize the possibility of electrical
interference problems.

The recommended changes were made to the wiring harness and tests
were performed. These tests verified that the shielding provided a
greater margin of safety by allowing the system to operate in a wide
range of environments without interference problems.

Action:  Remove the FADEC wiring harness from your helicopter and
return it to RotorWay International for modification. The shielding
will be added according to the recommendations of our consultants,
at no cost to you.

The FADEC wiring harness, part number E35-9030, is shown in the
illustration below. Also refer to the Construction Manual Section
21, page 7, photo 17 and to print E35-2000.


